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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Attendance Certificates
During assemblies today, all children attaining full 100% attendance during spring term have been awarded with certificates to congratulate them on their achievement. Thank you to parents and carers for helping children to be in school regularly.
The names of those receiving certificates were also placed into a draw, and three pupils won book tokens to the value of £15.00 each. The winners of the tokens are: Ava P from Class 5; Maisie-Grace A from Class 6; Sophie T from Class 8.
Morning and Afternoon Parking  
We politely request that parents and carers who do the school run in their cars to be mindful of other road users and pedestrians when navigating local streets. Small children are often more difficult to see between parked cars. Thank you.
Friends Association Easter Colouring Competition
Thank you for all of your wonderful entries.  We raised an amazing £345 which will go towards school trips, workshops and other school events which Friends contribute towards.  The winners and runners up are:

	Class 1
	Oliver W 
	Freya C

	Class 2
	Junvi C
	Elissa P

	Class 3
	Brody F
	Alex P        

	Class 4
	Tom S
	Nathan

	Class 5
	Willow
	Alice

	Class 6
	Maisie A
	Bodhi G and Dulcie A

	Class 7
	Connor
	Miya and Elijah

	Class 8
	Sophie
	Amelia

	Class 9
	Ellen G
	Lauren M and Ellie B

	Class 10
	Rupert
	Sophie

	Class 11
	Isla
	Ted

	Class 12
	Leo F
	Alfie H

	Class 13
	Tom I
	Evan R and Eden S

	Class 14
	Connie
	None


PE Days
PE days remain the same as last term. Children should come to school in appropriate PE kits, as listed in the School Uniform Policy, on the following days weekly:
Year Reception

indoor PE on Monday and Friday;

Year 1


outdoor PE Thursday, indoor PE Friday;

Year 2


indoor PE Tuesday, outdoor PE Friday;

Year 3


outdoor PE Tuesday, indoor PE Wednesday;

Class 9


swimming Wednesday, outdoor PE Thursday;

Class 10


indoor Tuesday, outdoor Thursday;

Year 5


indoor PE Wednesday, outdoor PE Friday;

Year 6


outdoor PE Monday, indoor PE Thursday.
Science Circus
This week the whole school was treated to an amazing Science Circus experience! 'The Professor' wowed us with his gravity defying circus tricks! All the children attended workshops, where they experienced plate spinning, juggling and many other exciting things. Huge thanks to the 'Friends of Lowton West' for funding this for us. Without their hard work, we wouldn't have these fantastic experiences!

Year 2 Zumba Club

Because of the large numbers of children wishing to participate in Year 2 Zumba, we have had to split the sessions by class: Class 5 will attend for the first three weeks (16th, 23rd and 30th April), and class 6 will attend for the second three weeks (7th, 14th and 21st May).

Year 5 and Year 6 Parent Sessions
On Tuesday next week, 16th April, parents and carers of children in Years 5 and 6 are invited to attend a workshop about what their children will be learning in forthcoming Relationships Education and Health Education lessons. Please let us know if you wish to attend by completing the School Spider survey sent out before the Easter break.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
The trip takes place this coming Thursday, 18th April. Please remember that the children will be returning late to school, at about 3:30pm, traffic permitting. Please make outstanding contribution payments of £9.00 through SchoolMoney.
Year 6 Crucial Crew
This takes place on Thursday 18th April, and children should come to come into school in their tracksuit bottoms but with their school jumper on this day. A waterproof coat should also be worn. Please make outstanding contribution payments of £11.00 on SchoolMoney.

Year 3 Rounders Club – Register of Interest
Please complete the School Spider survey if you think your Year 3 child would like to join in an after-school rounders club with Miss Porter, hopefully taking place after the Whit break. At the moment this is a register of interest only, not a definite booking, as we need to gauge interest before deciding how best to offer the sessions.
Forthcoming School Trips
There are several school trips coming up in the summer term, and our School Business Manager has already made the payment items available on SchoolMoney so that parents can be making instalment payments, if that helps with family budgeting. Feel free to pay little and often or all at once, as suits your budget.
Wigan Council Road Safety Team

The Road Safety Team’s popular free cycling event returns to the Three Sisters Race Circuit in Ashton-in-Makerfield on Tuesday 7th May and Tuesday 23rd July 2024. Families from all across the borough are invited to come along and enjoy a whole host of bike-based activities on and off the track. They have bikes available to borrow and ride around the course, balance bikes and cycle skills sessions for children, and Wheels For All adapted cycles for people with a range of disabilities. Further details are available on the Wigan Council website at www.wigan.gov.uk/CycleThreeSisters  
School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 15th April 2024 will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
After/Before-School Clubs

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 4
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 17th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 5
	Zumba
	Tuesday 16th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Fencing Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 16th April
	Drop off at main front entrance at 8:00am

	Year 6
	Booster Lessons
	Monday 15th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
